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M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Missouri Public Service Commission Official Case File

Case No. EO-2003-0543

Richard K. Smith for Change of Electric Service Provider

FROM:
Alan Bax,
Energy Department

/s/ Lena Mantle                                            /s/ Steve Dottheim                         
Energy Department/Date                           General Counsel’s Office/Date

SUBJECT:
Staff Memorandum Regarding the Application to Change Electric Service


Providers

DATE:

September 4, 2003

SUMMARY OF REQUEST


On June 9, 2003, Richard K. Smith filed an APPLICATION FOR CHANGE OF ELECTRIC SERVICE PROVIDER requesting to change the electric service provider from Aquila, Inc. (Aquila) to Osage Valley Electric Cooperative (Osage).  The request involves providing electrical service to a proposed residential development (Harvest Hill Subdivision).  This site is located in Section 10 of Township 45 North, Range 32 West in Cass County, MO within the city limits of Peculiar, MO.   

The applicant requests a change in electric service providers to accommodate construction of a residential subdivision in the area described above.  Currently, there is an existing home on this property that has received overhead service from Osage for nearly twenty years.  The property was subsequently annexed into the city limits of Peculiar, MO, which receives its electrical service from Aquila.  The applicant recently acquired the property and reportedly plans to build twenty-four homes and desires to provide underground electric service to the new development, including the existing residence.  As a consequence of the annexation, the applicant would need to receive electric service from Aquila, despite the fact that Osage has existing facilities on the property.  Unlike Osage, Aquila’s nearest electric facilities are approximately a half-mile away.  Permitting Osage to serve the new development instead of Aquila would allow a more orderly and expeditious extension of electric service for the intended development in the area. It would also prevent a duplication of facilities, as Osage would remain the electric service provider to the existing residence.  Osage has the available capacity to meet the anticipated load.  Both electric utilities have expressed their support of this application.

STAFF CONCLUSION

Based on its review and analysis, the Staff concludes that allowing Osage to provide electric service to the area of the proposed residential development is in the public interest for a reason other than a rate differential. 

The Staff has verified that Aquila is not delinquent on any assessments and is not overdue in filing its annual report.  The following is the current list of open cases involving Aquila:


EO – 2003 – 0566


EO – 2003 – 0564


EF – 2003 – 0465


EO – 2002 – 0384


ER – 2004 – 0034


EO – 2004 – 0097

  Staff does not believe that these open cases have any bearing on the immediate case, nor is Staff aware of any other matter before the Commission that affects or is affected by this Application.
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